
  

First Word      
February 1, 2019 

A Minute for Stewardship—Living our Faith at First Pres Littleton 

In recent years, weôve talked a lot about ñSpiritual Gifts,ò those abilities and talents 
that God has wired within us to serve His kingdom in all sorts of different ways.  Many 
of you have taken the ñSpiritual Gifts Assessmentò on our church website.  Perhaps 
that assessment merely confirmed what you already knew about the abilities and  
passions you bring to the church.  But maybe for some of you it was an opportunity to 
open your eyes to new possibilities for service.   
 
Spiritual Gifts dovetails nicely into what Stewardship has long been referring to as 
ñThe Three Tsò:  Time, Talent, and Treasure.  Often our focus is on ñTreasure,ò which 
usually refers to the material means by which we support our church and its mission 
(i.e., money).  But this month we want to share an example of service that                
incorporated all the ñTsò as a member used her spiritual gifts to make a positive          
difference in our community. 
 
You may recall the fire at the Windermere Apartments just up the street from the 
church this past November.  In the aftermath, many seniors were permanently          
displaced from their homes when the city declared the building unsafe due to              
asbestos and other hazards.  Ella Franklin, one of our churchôs youth, gave of her 
time to set up a fundraiser, used her spiritual gifts to            
organize and run it, and raised over $900 to aid residents 
impacted by the fire.  Ellaôs efforts were a great reminder to 
Stewardship (and hopefully to you) of how our members  
further the ministry of First Pres Littleton.   
 
In the coming year weôll be bringing you more of these           
stories of our members ñmaking a differenceò both at our 
church and around Littleton.  We hope that sharing these 
great stories of service will inspire you to consider how your 
own spiritual gifts can be used to spread Godôs love to             
everyone. 
 
See you in church! 
 
Your Stewardship Committee: 
Dave LeMay, Chair: 303-741-6522, leprinoRD@gmail.com   
Trey McDowell: 720-254-0639, trey.mcdowell@gmail.com  
Sue Chandler, 303-347-9191, mesue35@aol.com 
Dee Getzinger, 303-797-8343, deedg2667@gmail.com 
Pete Gordon, 303-929-2917, petegordon48@gmail.com 
Don Meersman, 303-319-6774, dmeers77@gmail.com 
 

Ella Franklin presenting gift 

cards to Love Inc.  
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Saturday Lunch presentsé 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Saxophonix 

February 23 at 11:45 am 

 

Playing a wide array of musical styles and venues, Saxophonix has had the pleasure 
of entertaining Colorado audiences of all ages for over 15 years.  
 

Hailing from the Denver metro area and Colorado Springs, Saxophonix features the 
talents of Tait Solberg on alto and soprano saxophones, Virgil Alire on alto sax, Laura 
Kishiyama on tenor sax, and Bill Graves on baritone sax.  
 

Whether you sit and listen or clap and sing along, you will thoroughly enjoy the 
unique and diverse sounds of Saxophonix! 
 
 
Lunch catered by Chez Jose. Reservations required.  $13 for lunch and program,  $6 
program only (Starts at 1pm in the Sanctuary). 
 
Sign-up in Chandler Hall or call  the office at 303.798.1389. 
Guest Passes available: contact Pastor Carol 303.919.7624 or pastorcarol@fpcl.org 
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ñOur participation in the Grief and Loss Class was fundamental  
to our understanding of grace and acceptance provided by our faith  
in coming to terms with the loss of our grandson. The sharing  
of our class stories helped restore perspective to the tragedy  
of personal emptiness.ò  ðJim and Mary Grow 
 
 ñI found this class soothing and regenerative for my soul. It really  

created the time for thoughtful reflection.òðJill Moffat 
 

ñIt surprised me that exploring the history of loss in my life made me  
realize that I had recovered from these previous losses so it gave me hope  
that I would make it through the present deep loss as well.ò ðMary Sealman 

 
 

Hereôs What People are Saying  
about the FPCL Grief & Loss Class . . .  

 
 
ñBeing in this class gave me the opportunity to develop important  
friendships with others. I would encourage anyone thinking about  
taking this class to sign up and embrace the experience.ò —Carol Wilson 

 
 ñIt was especially healing to speak of and release the pain of  

my situation to understanding and supportive ears. Jaynieôs handouts  
were outstanding and I refer to them daily now.ò —Kris Dadian 

 

Everyone who breathes has experienced loss and grief. Losses may      
occur in any area of life, including job loss, relationship loss, loss of 
health, loss of pet, loss of a dream or the death loss of a friend or family 
member. This class is designed to provide you with information about the 
grieving process and to give you support to heal. We offer you a safe 
place to share your story  and gain  valuable tools and practices,                        
including strengthening through your faith and spirituality.  

 

Grief & Loss Class: Tuesdays, Feb. 19-Mar. 26, 6:30-8:30 pm 
Library of First Presbyterian Church of Littleton 

1609 W. Littleton Blvd, fpcl.org 
 

Facilitators Jaynie Muggli, MA, LPC and Carol Parsons, MA, MDiv 
Contact the church office to sign up, 303-798-1389 or fpcl@fpcl.org 
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MISSION MINUTE:  The mission committee will be informing the congregation 
each month on what monies were donated that month and what projects were           

undertaken.  This month $500 was given to each Life Center and Love, INC for their 

general funds.  We also prepared Grab and Go bags, which are non-perishable item 

food bags, for the hungry and homeless that come to the church. 

 

 

LIFE CENTER HOUSEHOLD & HYGIENE 

DRIVE 
The Mission Committee will be collecting items for the 

Life Center starting on February 3
rd

 and 10
th

 with all  

donations to be brought to the church by February 17
th
.  

There will be large grey plastic bins under the table by 

the Windemere entrance.  

These are the items needed: 

 

Household items:  toilet tissue, dishwashing liquid,                 

laundry detergent, paper towels, trash bags (kitchen 

size), Kleenex, Lysol spray, disinfecting wipes.              

Hygiene:  razors (single use), combs, toothpaste,                         

toothbrushes, socks,  shampoo, hand lotion, deodorants, 

bath size soap. First Aid:  band-aids (all sizes), elastic 

support wraps, Neosporin, gauze (squares and wrap), 

medical tape.   

 

Thank you for your support. 

Pastorôs Breakfast News! 

We would like to thank David Housh and Cheri Blanchard for hosting the 1st Pastorôs 
Breakfast of 2019 held on January 13th. The homemade breakfast burritos and   
homemade green chili were amazing  and brought in many compliments from the       
visitors and members who attended. 
 
If your group is interested in hosting a breakfast during 2019, please contact Karen 
Ramsey or Kathy McDaniel to find out more information and dates still available. 
 
The Pastorôs Breakfast Committee 
      Stacey LeMay, Kathy McDaniel  
 
NEXT PASTORS BREAKFAST IS FEBRUARY 10th  
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Ada Tiffany Circle will resume meeting on Wednesday, 
February 20 in the Welcome Center. The circle will meet Feb-
ruary—October on the third Wednesday. If you are interested 
in joining the group and have questions call Stacy Ryan at 
303.798-7096. 

 

 

 

Open Door Circle  will meet on February 21 at 10 am on the   
4th Floors . 

 
  Saturday, February 9 @ 7:30 am  

Join us at Louisô Diner, across the street from the church.  

KING SOOPERS GIFT CARD –2018 YEAR END REPORT  

We are very happy to announce that we exceed our income goal for 2018 by almost 

$600!   Thank you for using your King Soopers cards to support the church.  Below 

are our 2018 results (through December 29, 2018): 

 
For the period from December 2 to December 29, 2018 we brought in $664.77 as 

shown above.  Please continue to use your KS card to help us have another strong 

year in 2019.  Contact Sue Chandler (303-347-9191) or Elinor in the church office if 

you have any questions or would like a card. 

aƻƴǘƘƭȅ 
Dƻŀƭ 

aƻƴǘƘƭȅ 
!Ŏǘǳŀƭ 

5ƛũŜǊŜƴŎŜ нлму ¸¢5 
Dƻŀƭ 

нлму ¸¢5 !Ŏǘǳπ
ŀƭ 

5ƛũŜǊŜƴŎŜ 

$700 $664.77 ($35.23) $8,400 $8,973.47 ϷртоΦпт 

   Ada 

Tiffany  

Open 

Door 

 

AFTERNOON BOOK GROUP: Join the group on February 14 
at 1pm in Ayers Parlor.  
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Reaching Out to Our Communityé. 

 

Do you know a senior or homebound individual who would benefit 

from having a hot meal and a friendly word delivered to their home five 

days a week? For more than 50 hears TLC Meals on Wheels has 

been providing nutritious meals to seniors and others in the South Metro area. 

 For many, the delivery of a hot, nutritious lunch is much more than just a meal. A 

friendly visit from our volunteer drivers gives our clients a sense of security to know 

someone is checking in and also helps break the isolation many homebound people 

feel. As a result they maintain independence in the comfort and familiarity of their 

home. 

 There are no age or income criteria to qualify for our program. Recipients                    

contribute based on their financial ability. Contact TLC Meals on Wheels if you or 

someone you know is in need of assistance. In addition, we celebrate birthdays and 

holidays and offer our clients frozen weekend meals, pet food and treats and                         

confirmation that the community cares about their well-being.  

 For details please call 303-798-7642, or go to www.TLCMealsonWheels.org. 

 Volunteers and donations are always welcome.  

 

ñSola Church exists to love God by living as a family of missionary 

servants who make disciples for the flourishing of our city.ò  

Sola Church is one of our neighboring churches in the Littleton community and meets 

at the Buck Center on Sundays.    

 

In an effort to better serve and understand the growing number of homeless and  
mentally ill in our community, they are offering  workshops.  Sola is sponsoring a four-
part series of workshops here at First Pres. Their first session in the series is  The 
Gospel and Mental Health and  local counselor, Carolyn Duhn, will introduce           
everyone to the biology of our brain and how trauma affects our brainôs formation            
and functioning. 

 

These classes will be held here at First Presbyterian Church in Ficklin Hall beginning 
February 20 at 6pm. Our congregation is invited to attend any of the workshops. 
There is a suggested donation. If you would like to know more or register go to:  

https://sola.church/events/the-gospel-and-mental-health-the-biology-of-the-brain/ 

https://sola.church/events/the-gospel-and-mental-health-the-biology-of-the-brain/
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February Calendar  

Calendar does not include outside group events/meetings 

(Changes not only possible, but probable!) 

 
Mon., Feb 4:  Menôs Morning Bible Study, 7am 
     Country Store, 9am 
     Peacemaker Quilters, 10am 
    Memorial Handbell Choir, 7pm 
Tues. Feb 5:  Writing Your Spiritual Memoirs, 10am 
      Venture Scouts 444, 7pm 
      Shabby Sheep Study, 7pm  
Wed., Feb 6   Shabby Sheep Study, 10am 
   Staff Meeting, 10am 
Thurs. Feb 7  Whiz Kids, 4pm 
   Boy Scout Troop 444, 6:30pm 
   Girl Troop 444, 7pm 
Sat. Feb 9  Menôs Breakfast, 7:30am 
   Pastor Breakfast set-up, 12pm 
   Harp Concert, 1pm 
Sun. Feb 10   Pastorôs Breakfast 9:30am 
      Deacons Meeting, 11:45am 
      Youth Group, 12pm 
Mon. Feb 11   Country Store, 9am 
       Peacemakers, 10am 
       Prayer Ministry, 6pm 
       Monday Evening Menôs Bible Study, 6:30pm 
       Memorial Handbell Choir, 7pm 
Tues. Feb 12:  Writing Your Spiritual Memoirs, 10am 
        Venture Scouts 444, 7pm 
        Shabby Sheep Study, 7pm  
Wed., Feb 13   Shabby Sheep Study, 10am 
         Staff Meeting, 10am 
Thurs. Feb 14   Afternoon Book Group, 1pm 
         Whiz Kids, 4pm 
         C.E. Meeting 
         Boy Scout Troop 444 & Court of Honor, 6:30pm 
         Girl Troop 444, 7pm 
Fri. Feb 15    First Word Submission Deadline 
     Family Movie Night, 6pm 
Sat. Feb 16  Handbell Festival and Concert (Co Springs), 7:30pm 
Sun. Feb 17   Pastorôs Breakfast 9:30am 
   Deacons Meeting, 11:45am 
   Youth Group, 12pm 
Mon. Feb 18 Menôs Monday Morning Bible Study, 7am  
   Country Store, 9am 
       Peacemakers, 10am 
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Mon. Feb 18 Congregational Life Meeting, 10am 
   Memorial Handbell Choir, 7pm 
Tues. Feb 19 Personnel Committee, 9:30am 
   Writing Your Spiritual Memoirs, 10am 
   Grief & Loss Workship, 6:30pm 
        Venture Scouts 444, 7pm 
        Shabby Sheep Study, 7pm  
Wed. Feb 20 Shabby Sheep Study, 10am 
   Staff meeting 10am 
   Ada Tiffany Circle, 1pm 
Thurs. Feb 21 Open Door Circle, 10am 
         Whiz Kids, 4pm 
         Finance Committee, 7pm 
         Boy Scout Troop 444, 6:30pm 
         Girl Troop 444, 7pm 
Sat. Feb 23 Scout Leadership Training, 7am 
   Saturday Lunch, 11:45am 
Sun. Feb 24 Session Meeting, 11:55am 
   Youth Group, 12pm 
Mon. Feb 25 Community Dinner Set-up all day 
   Country Store, 9am 
     Peacemaker Quilters, 10am 
    Memorial Handbell Choir, 7pm 
   Menôs Evening Bible Study, 7pm 
Tues. Feb 26 Community Dinner, 6pm 
   Grief & Loss Workshop, 6:30pm 
   Shabby Sheep Study, 7pm 
Wed. Feb 27 Shabby Sheep Study, 10am 
   Staff meeting 10am 
Thurs. Feb 28 Whiz Kids, 4pm 
         Boy Scout Troop 444, 6:30pm 
         Girl Troop 444, 7pm 
 
 
If your group or committee is not on the calendar, please call Elinor at 303.798.1389. 
Corrections and additions gratefully accepted! 
 

 
Õö»mâUÜâ ¾Úâð¾èâ`Ú¾ä®tÚÜâU»mâÜ±ÜätÚÜlâ»títÚâä±Útâ¾ âm¾±»§â§¾¾mÎÖ 

2 Thessalonians 3:11 NIV 
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0āðĈôā ,øĂă ¶ Joy Carreño  
¶ Grant Cannizzaro 
¶ Tim Graham 
¶ Lonna Williams 
¶ Warren Taylor 

 
 

In Service to Our Country  

¶ Capt. Ricky Casburn 

¶ 2nd Lt.  Connor Venrick 

¶ Brett Wilson, at sea 

¶ Sgt. Benjamin Lund, Afghanistan 

¶ Bobby Johannsen 

¶ Lt. Per Rychecky, Whidbey Island NAS, WA  

¶ Connor McDaniel, Army 

¶ Donnie Donahue, PFC, Marines 

¶ Nathanial Syron, Aide to the Army Chaplain 

¶ Pvt. Isaiah Boehm, Ft. Polk, LA 
 

Missions  

¶ Jon Heggie 
¶ Gloria Pool and family upon 
the death of John 

¶ Michael Hartwell and family 
upon the death of Bobbi 

¶ Ron Cooper and family upon 
the death of Vi. 

¶ The family of Lowell          
Campbell upon his death 

¶ Jim Biner 
¶ Joyce Lei 
¶ Jim Armentrout 
¶ Ron Cooper 
¶ Lois Reish 
¶ Joyce Fuller 
¶ Wilmajean Coate 
¶ Kent Griffith  
¶ Camilla True 
¶ Jean Wilbur 
¶ Bill Wunderlich 

&).!#)!, 50$!4% 

ñLord God,ò the psalmist said repeatedly, ñI have put my hope in Your Word. 
Even when my soul faints, I put my hope in Your Word, for You are my refuge 
and my shield. Send me light and blessing and hopeðmost of all, hopeðas I 

read Your Word.ò (based on Psalm 119:74, 81, 114, 147) 

The church had a surplus for 2018. This is great news! Session will make a decision 
on how best to sure those funds. The finance committee has made several                       
recommendations including a property reserve account for those unexpected property 
related expenses and an operating reserve account for those lean years like we have 
seen in the past. Itôs wonderful to see this church thriving and growing.  

  

December 2018 Year to Date 2018 

Actual Budget Actual Budget 

Income $64,199.44 $63,638.00  $  482,272.49   $  460,350.00  

Expenses $39,874.07 $40,988.69  $  448,776.44   $  462,481.69  

Surplus/Deficit $24,325.37  $22,649.31   $     33,496.05   $     (2,131.69) 
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Staff Directory 
Pastor Cody Sandahl: (303) 798-1389 Ext 104,  

¶   Emergency Number: 720-258-6185, Email: cody@fpcl.org  

Pastor Carol Parsons, Director of Congregational Care: (303) 798-1389 Ext 106                       

¶ Cell: (303) 919-7624, Email: pastorcarol@fpcl.org  

 Kate Ballard, Director of Childrenôs Ministry, (303)798-1389 ext. 111 

¶ Email: children@fpcl.org 

Mary Dailey, Director of Worship Arts, Cell: (303)668-0727  

¶   Email: mkdailey@me.com  

Karen Meersman, Director of Handbells & Children/Youth Music 

¶ Email: meers@ecentral.com   

James Bierschwale, Interim Director of Youth, 303.798.1389 ext. 110 

¶ Email: youth@fpcl.org 

Cynthia Kern, Wedding Coordinator  C-(720) 985-7090, H- (303) 988-1984 

¶ C.A.Kern@icloud.com 

Elinor Packard, Office Administrator (303) 798-1389 Ext 101  

¶ Email: fpcl@fpcl.org  

Joan Lund, Financial Secretary (303) 798-1389 ext.103,  

CHURCH OFFICERS 

 

ELDERS      DEACONS 

John Ansted     Margaret Ansted  

Barb Biner     David Housh 

Bob Chapman      Bonnie Kellogg 

Jeff Colwell, Clerk of Session  Doug Lemieux 

Janice Fagan     Marilyn Osterhoff     

Maria Franklin     Mary Sealman, Moderator   

Julie Johnston     Carol Wilson    

    

Charles Kellogg, Treasurer       

David LeMay        

Mick Venrick   

        

Remember your leaders, who spoke the word of God to you. Consider the out-
come of their way of life and imitate their faith. - Hebrews 13:7  
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Littleton, CO  

OFFICE HOURS  

Monday - Friday 9:00 am to Noon and 1:00pm 

to 4:00 p.m. 

Office is closed on Saturdays.   

WORSHIP SCHEDULE  

§ Sunday Worship: 8:30 am & 10:30am 

§ Adult Sunday School: 9:30 am 

§ Children's Sunday School :10:30 am 

FIRST WORD NEWSLETTER:                                   

The  deadline for the March newsletter is 

Wednesday February 15. 

 

wŜǘǳǊƴ {ŜǊǾƛŎŜ wŜǉǳŜǎǘŜŘ 


